

### The Chemical Consultant

# Association of Consulting Chemists and Chemical Engineers, Inc.

Scientific, Engineering, Business & Management Consultants
Volume 32, No. 2
April—June 2020

#### FUTURE MEETINGS

All members are invited to attend.

July 14—Council Meeting— 7 pm EDT (all members welcome)

Probable Next Council Meeting August 11 The Association of Consulting Chemists & Chemical Engineers (ACC&CE) is a network of senior-level consultants with a broad range of functional expertise and many years of experience in the chemical and allied industries.

The purposes of the organization are:

- To offer prospective clients a "clearing house" which they can use to find the most qualified consultants or team of consultants whatever their particular problem may be.
- To furnish support to its members as they conduct their consulting practices.

This newsletter is intended to support those purposes as well as to educate prospective new members and prospective client organizations about ACC&CE, and how we can be most helpful to them.

The ACC&CE has an interactive website – <a href="https://chemconsult.org">https://chemconsult.org</a> that allows prospective clients either to input their problem or to search for those consultants most skilled in their area of concern.

#### ACC&CE Officers & Leaders

David M. Manuta,
President
dmanuta1@roadrunner.com

Richard M. Goodman Vice President,

RMGConsulting@msn.com

Kokila (Koki) Doshi, Secretary, koki.msa@gmail.com

J. Stephen Duerr, Treasurer <a href="mailto:chemlabconsulting@gmail.com">chemlabconsulting@gmail.com</a>

Joseph V. Porcelli, Past President jvpii@jvporcelli.com

Charles Leonard, Webmaster, <u>charlie@cleonard.net</u>

Richard M. Goodman Programming RMGConsulting@msn.com

Richard L. Schauer Membership rschauer@schauerassociates.com

#### IN THIS ISSUE

## A SPECIAL WISH TO ALL OUR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS—STAY SAFE AND HEALTHY

This newsletter begins with a letter from our President, David Manuta, which appears on pages 2 and 3.

On page 5 is a letter from our Program Chair, Richard Goodman, on the recent presentation by member David Morse. On page 6 appears a short letter from your editor. On page 8 our latest new consultant member, Art Finkle, is introduced, with a short description of his practice.

I am continuing to request comments and articles from our members. I still hope to bolster the contents of the newsletter in 2020 with interesting items from our members.

Please address all comments to: jvpii@jvporcelli.com.

Joe Porcelli, Editor

#### LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

#### Dr. David M. Manuta, (Certificate #882), President of ACC&CE

Our Association has counted on the volunteer support of now thirty eight (38) of us -- who are kindred spirits in the consulting space. All of us do what we can in a synergistic manner to move the ACC&CE forward. In recent years, the initiative to create the new and improved brochures for the ACC&CE -- plus the marketing materials/promotional artwork for speakers -- was championed by Tom Vichroski.

Mrs. Vichroski sent an email to our website on May 3, 2020 indicating that Tom had passed away on March 28, 2020. The COVID-19 virus that was ravaging metropolitan NYC at that time, claimed Tom's life sooner than any of us could know. It didn't take long for the emails to circulate among many of us on the shock of losing Tom.

I've spoken to Mrs. Vichroski twice since his passing. She went ahead with the orderly accounting in shutting down his consultancy and she inquired about what to do with "his stuff." At some point in the near future, she'll generate an inventory of "his stuff." I'll then check with some of the decision-makers at the Science History Institute (SHI) in Philadelphia on whether there would be any interest.

[The SHI is the repository for the chemistry and chemical engineering professions in the USA. For the past several years I have been honored to be on the Heritage Council (a governing body) and the Instruments and Artifacts Committee at SHI. I'll let everyone know the status of SHI's interest in "his stuff."]

Tom and Marlene Vichroski had lived in the same town on Long Island for many decades. Mrs. Vichroski mused about doing something for a graduating senior with an interest in pursuing a career in science (generally) and chemistry (specifically). After two telephone conversations with her, she has begun the process to determine how the nearby high school handles such matters. It is also generally good to speak with an accountant and an attorney on avoiding the pitfalls in the path when the setting up a suitable memorial.

There was a spirited discussion at our last Council Meeting on how we can express ourselves regarding what Tom had done for the ACC&CE. I'll try to clear time to speak with Mrs. Vichroski in the coming weeks. The understanding is that with "a million things for her to do", a suitable memorial may take some time to materialize.

A legacy of Tom's is found in my storage area. Many of these brochures are stored in the boxes of ACC&CE materials that I keep there (along with artifacts of the ACC&CE contributed by the late Dr. John Bonacci et al.). These brochures were beautifully and professionally created. We have the .pdf documents for the brochures saved, so we can always create more of them for The Chem Show and other like events.

(Continued on next page)

#### **LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT (Continued)**

While I had known that Tom had been in declining health, his active participation in the ACC&CE to "near the end" belied what was coming. As we all know, COVID-19 is the worst pandemic that we have experienced in a century. I know that more than 115,000 Americans (as of the time of this writing) have perished from the plague. Richard Goodman has beautifully articulated that Tom's passing hits close for many of us. A colleague has been called home, a colleague who won't be forgotten by the ACC&CE.

Be well, stay safe. Thank you for reading.

Sincerely,

David M. Manuta, Ph.D., FAIC President, Manuta Chemical Consulting, Inc.

431 Gordon Avenue

Waverly, OH 45690-1208 USA Tel: 1.740.947.7998 (Voice) Tel: 1.740.352.2991 (Mobile)

Fax: 1.740.947.1565

http://www.dmanuta.com

E-mail: dmanuta@dmanuta.com or mc2@dmanuta.com

Better Business Bureau Accredited Business/A+ Rating

Fellow, Membership Chair, and Chairman of the Board, American Institute of Chemists (AIC) Board of Directors

Member and President, Association of Consulting Chemists and Chemical Engineers (ACC&CE) Board of Directors

Member, Heritage Council, Science History Institute

HUBZone Reseller/Distributor of Chemicals and Supplies, ThermoFisher Scientific, LLC, No. 961249-001



Dr. David M. Manuta, FAIC, President Fire Investigations/Litigation Support

> Mission Statement: The application of Fundamental Chemical Principles to solve problems.

Phone: 740-947-7998 Fax: 740-947-1565 Cell: 740-352-2991 email: mc2@dmanuta.com http://www.dmanuta.com Vision Statement: To solve problems that aren't in any book.

Waverly, Ohio 45690-1208



J. Stephen Duerr, Ph.D., P.E., CPC Consulting Metallurgist/Chemist chemlabconsulting, LLC 514 Corrigan Way, Cary, NC 27519 908-500-9333

chemlabconsulting@gmail.com www.chemlabconsulting.com

#### SCHAUER ASSOCIATES

Dr. Richard L. Schauer Regulatory Consultant

P.O. Box 398, 1211 Dexter Corner Road Townsend, DE 19734 Phone: (732) 586-5678

Fax: (302) 449-6012

E-mail: rschauer@schauerassociates.com

CH<sub>2</sub>

# CONHC<sub>6</sub>H<sub>10</sub>CH<sub>2</sub>C<sub>6</sub>H<sub>10</sub>NHCOOCH<sub>2</sub>CH<sub>2</sub>CH<sub>2</sub>O

CH2 Catherine A. Byrne, Ph.D.
Consulting Polymer Chemist
Belmont Polymer Associates, LLC
10 Homer Road
CH2 Belmont, MA 02478-2311
O tel (617)484-1797
CH2
CH2

# LETTER FROM THE PROGRAM CHAIR (and Vice President)

#### Richard M. Goodman (Certificate #747)

On June 2, 2020, one of the newest members of ACC&CE, David Morse made a GTM presentation to the membership. Thirteen members attended: this represents more than one third of our active membership and is largest attendance for a presentation in several years.

His topic was, "Developing A Liquid / Liquid Extraction Column with Reaction".

His talk covered the chemical research via batch extraction, the piloting on an extraction column, economics of the proposed production solution, and the building/installation of the production column where there is chemical reaction occurring at the same time as phase transfer. He explained why continuous extraction was the ultimate choice compared to batch extraction even though the feedstock was coming from a batch reaction.

Speaker's Ultra brief Bio: Dave has spent 38 years in the specialty chemicals industry in pilot plants and production since graduating from Bucknell University with a BSChE. It was while working in the Sandoz/Clariant pilot plant that he was tapped to research and develop the process which was the topic of tonight's talk. (see his profile for a full biography).

The talk was well received as it represented a great tutorial of all the factors that go into industrial chemical engineering projects.

As Program Chair I was glad to have a new member bring such an interesting and relevant topic to the membership as a whole. I hereby solicit, especially from our newer members, a response to likewise present an interesting topic from their own careers that would be of interest to the general membership. Contact me with any ideas you might have. I look forward to another great program.

Richard M. Goodman\Program Chair

# **LETTER FROM THE EDITOR** (and Immediate Past President)

#### Dr. Joseph V. Porcelli (Certificate #906)

I am writing this on letter on June 25, so that we can publish it "on time" by the end of the month. Since I wrote the last letter, we have seen New York State and New York City skirt disaster (overloaded hospitals, ICUs, medical staffs and others). Our state has had the best recovery of all the US states, and until the last week or two, I thought we were "out of the woods". We benefited by most New Yorkers taking seriously the strong guidance from our governor, who many people felt was too tough. Unfortunately, since the president left it to the states, many of the other governors were less tough, and a number of them moved what now appears to have been too quickly to "open up". These last two weeks have seen a majority of the states experiencing their highest infection rate yet, so that the overall US figures are at their highest now, despite very low figures for New York, New Jersey and Connecticut.

As I did in April, I hope that all our members and readers continue to follow the practices recommended by the CDC and other medical experts and to stay home if possible and to stay safe! I also wish that the majority of the population would recognize the value of the advice being offered by respected medical personnel and institutions. This isn't over yet!

ACC&CE has continued to function during the pandemic, thanks to having moved the operations on-line a few years ago. Our last monthly council GTM meetings have been growing in attendance, and an excellent GTM presentation by one of our newest members, David Morse, was well-attended and well-received. I urge all our readers to pay attention to the emailed notices of our GTM meetings and other activities. All are welcome.

Please communicate with me at **jvpii@jvporcelli.com** with your thoughts.

Sincerely

Joe Porcelli, Editor

#### Dr. Marvin B. DeTar

#### Molecular Technologies LTD

**Chemical Consulting Services** 

1880 Ridgewick Drive Wickliffe, Ohio 44092 440 488-2326 mdetar@earthlink.net

# AM Rossmeisl Consulting



Anne-Marie Rossmeisl Consulting Chemist

19 Nashua Road Pelham, New Hampshire 03076 USA

1-603-560-9689 (cell) or 1-603-635-8432 (home)

Twitter: @amrchemconsult E-mail: amrossmeisl@gmail.com

http://amrossmeisl.wix.com/amrossmeislconsult

Edward Richman, Ph.D. President



Richman Chemical Inc. 768 N. Bethlehem Pike Lower Gwynedd, PA 19002 www.richmanchemical.com T: (215) 628-2946 x12 F: (215) 628-4262 C: (215) 704-3335 er@richmanchemical.com

#### **NEW MEMBER INFORMATION**

Arthur Finkle (# 981) The Finkle Consultancy 119 Woodbine Lane 250 Fairfield CT 06825

203 572 8923

#### AMFINKLE@AOL.COM

#### Arthur Finkle

I'm a problem solver and my success has often come from resolving and improving process issues. I've teamed up with some brilliant chemists and the combination of their molecule bending and my manufacturing acumen has made the perfect union to "make chemistry work."

Being a mechanic at heart, I've sold and marketed chemicals for 44 years. I attribute much of my successful career to my ability to learn from one industry and apply it to another where it has "never been done this way before and can't work."

## WETZEL CHEMISTRY CONSULTING, LLC

# CHEMISTRY LEADERSHIP FOR DRUG DISCOVERY AND DEVELOPMENT

ORGANIC | MEDICINAL | ANALYTICAL

Compound design, synthesis and evaluation
Intellectual property protection
Chemistry, Manufacturing & Controls management
Due diligence
Infrastructure design and implementation
Litigation consulting

WWW.WETZELCONSULTING.COM

#### FORRESTAL CONSULTANTS INTERNATIONAL

www.forrestalconsultants.com

FORRESTAL CONSULTANTS LLC

Princeton Forrestal Village 116 Village Boulevard, Suite 200 Princeton, New Jersey 08540-5799

(609) 951-2285

Facsimile: (609) 371-9247 info@forrestalconsultants.com

Alfred A. Sagarese, PE

President

Princeton . Los Angeles . Boston . Sao Paulo . Geneva . London . Mumbai . Tokyo

# ACC&CE Dr. Heather Wahab, Ph.D. Chemical Consultant Tel: 973-462-2745 Email:dr heathera@gmail.com

# Take an Opportunity to Advertise your Business or your Company in this Newsletter

This newsletter issues three times and for special situations, four times a year, and advertising is sold on an annual basis, with ads appearing in each issue. Advertising is open to all members, and nonmember ads will be considered on a case-by-case basis. The price list for advertising is as follows:

Business Card Size (2.0 x 3.5 inches)

Larger Size (3.0 x 5.0 inches) - \$90/year

Half-page— \$250/year

Custom size and features— pricing upon request

To discuss advertising with us, please contact --

Steve Duerr —<u>chemlabconsulting@gmail.com</u> Joe Porcelli—<u>jvpii@jvporcelli.com</u>

#### THE CHEMICAL CONSULTANT

A publication of the
Association of Consulting Chemists and Chemical Engineers
c/o J. STEPHEN DUERR, Ph.D., P.E., CPC
ACC&CE Treasurer
514 Corrigan Way, Cary, NC 27519, USA
Phone—(908) 500-9333
accce@chemconsult.org
https://chemconsult.org

Opinions expressed herein are not necessarily those of ACC&CE.